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We can handle the whole truth

The reasons behind '‘Back to Mac’ are valid. Why were ones tied to funding not communicated?

SHIELD STAFF

Since the week of April 12, McCallum has
initiated its “Back to Mac” campaign in an
attempt to bring students back to campus. So
far, the push for attendance has been a success:
McCallum in-person attendance hit a new
record high of just over 400 students, just
under a quarter of total enrollment, on May 11.

According to two emails signed by Principal
Nicole Griffith sent in April, the reason for the
“Back to Mac” push was to recover a feeling of
normalcy both on campus and for students. In
the first email, Griffith acknowledged the
school’s progress in maintaining COVID-19
safety protocols since closing down last March.

Austin as a whole has reduced its COVID-19 risk
factor to Stage 3 on March 13 and even further to
Stage 2 (for the first time since the pandemic
started) on May 18. All staff have had the
opportunity to get vaccinated, and as of May 10,
all high school students (including the 12-15 age
bracket) have the same opportunity to receive the
Pfizer vaccine. Comparatively, it'’s much safer to go
to school now than it was last year, or even last
semester. Griffith’s email explained this, and
concluded that for students who have been
struggling with online school or craving the social
interaction and development they have missed out
on, it’s time to come back if they’re ready.

In the second email, sent a couple of days after
the first, the tone seemed to change to one that
was less mindful of the extent of the pandemic. It
used phrases that seemed to minimize the
pandemic, or that were overly saccharine and
peppy; for example, the email opened with the
line “want some good news?” and continued with
“the room beats Zoom.” To us, the wording felt
off, and after asking around at a couple of other
AISD schools, it was not difficult to confirm that
every school in the district had been required to
send out the exact same email to its community,
the only difference being the name of the
principal who had signed it.

As a public school, McCallum is funded by the
Texas Education Agency, or TEA. Due to the
circumstances of this year, funding is tied to
in-person attendance. In AISD, funding has been
secured for all grading periods except the third

due to the district’s decision to keep students
fully online following Thanksgiving break.

TEA announced, however, that the district
could recover that funding if it could achieve
in-person attendance that is 20 percent higher
than a snapshot from October. For AISD, that
snapshot was around 23.6 percent. To recover
funding for the third grading period therefore,
the district would need an in-person
attendance rate of 44 percent of total student
enrollment (for more information on recent
attendance and funding, see our news story on
page 3). That’s around 10 percent more than
the district recorded in April. Meeting that
number in order to get funding w

28 may 2021

editors-in-chief

ELLEN FOX AND BELLA RUSSO

editorial 27





